
Upcoming 

Events….. 
 
 

2018 
 
 

Term 1 
 
 

Week 8 
 

Fri 30 Mar 
Good Friday 

 
 

Week 9 
 

Mon 2 Apr 
EASTER  
MONDAY 

 

Wed 4 Apr 
Whole School 
Assembly 
Hosted by 
 Year 1/2 

 
Family Reading 
Information  
Session 
5:00pm  
to  

6:00pm 
 

Thurs 5 April 
School Photos 

 
P & C Meeting 
7:15pm 

 
 

Week 10 
 

Wed 11 April 
Preschool  
Information 
Night 

 

 5:00pm - 
5:30pm 

 
Fri 13 April 
ANZAC  
Assembly 

 

Last Day of 
Term 1 

 
30 April 

FIRST Day of 
Term 2 

 

 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
 
Congratulations to all those students who participated in the Belconnen Swimming 
carnival on Tuesday this week. The students represented Florey Primary School 
proudly and were well behaved throughout the day.  
 
I would like to give a HUGE thank you to our wonderful EAL/D team Bronwyn, Sue 
and Adam for wonderful Harmony Day celebration last week. The assembly       
showcased the amazing talent we have in our school and all children participated in 
activities in their classrooms directly linked to inclusiveness and respect. Living in 
harmony is what we strive for each and every day at Florey Primary School.  
 
Yesterday we were fortunate enough to have a visiting external coach, Christine 
Topfer, visit our school to demonstrate lessons in kindergarten and year 1/2.      
Christine will be working with our teachers and leadership team throughout the year 
to ensure explicit teaching of the 10 essential literacy practices. If you would like to 
know more, ask your childôs teacher.  
 
Last week our P&C volunteers hosted a school disco in the school hall. The event 
was a success, with children dressed in their favourite colours, dancing the night 
away. Thank you to all of our volunteers who attended the night. Thanks also to     
Bernadette, Helen, Kate A, Adam V, Stacey and David who helped support the   
evening. A reminder for all families that children need to be dropped off at the hall  
entrance at the start of the disco and picked up from the hall entrance when the disco 
ends. To ensure safety, we cannot allow students to walk home or to walk to cars in 
the carpark. 
 
A reminder to all families that the next P&C meeting will be held in the main office 
building (in the teacher staffroom) on Thursday 5 April at 7:15pm. Everyone is       
welcome to attend.  
 
Next Thursday 5 April is our school photo day from preschool to year 6. Tuesday 3 
April is photo day for the preschool Dolphins and Seahorses groups. Please return 
your photo envelope with exact payment or complete the online payment and             
include your payment receipt number on the envelope. Return this envelope to the 
front office no later than Tuesday 3 April for the Dolphins and Seahorses and 
Wednesday 4 April for the remainder of the school. 
 
Have a lovely and safe Easter break everyone. The school will be closed on Friday 

(Good Friday) and Monday (Easter Monday). Students will return on Tuesday 3 April.  

Kelly 
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Acting Principalõs Message... 

https://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=http://lumbardosonthelake.com/img/like_us_on_facebook.jpg&imgrefurl=http://lumbardosonthelake.com/&h=180&w=500&tbnid=heMmztx8glf8BM:&docid=PyyplBi8Zf_q-M&ei=8TzzVpm8KcK50gSt1q2wDw&tbm=isch&ved=0ahUKEwjZ-LqlkNjLAhXC
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Kidd and Neumann Cottage News... 

Preschool News... 

Indonesian News... 

The children have now settled in really well into preschool and have started to form some lovely friendships.  

The Seals and Penguins classes participated in the Water Fun Day with the primary school students.  

It was our first joint event with the older students and it was lots of fun! They rotated through a range of water play activities 

and then the pre-schoolers continued their water play in the preschool playground. Some of the activities were floating and 

sinking, washing babies, sprinkler runs, squirters and wet sand play. 
 

We had a lovely time celebrating Harmony Day with a breakfast being held in the preschool and all the families were invited. 

It was a wonderful gathering and it was great to see all the traditional costumes and the variety of yummy foods! 
 

We wish you all a happy and safe Easter break! 

Worrell Cottage News... 

The 1/2 students have been building their stamina in Readerôs Workshop and identifying new ways of looking at words.  

As part of this process we have begun a new cycle of IExCEL that is focusing on spelling, word meaning and how words 

may be used effectively in Writerôs Workshop.  
 

Our Integrated Unit has continued to explore geography with discussion and viewing experiences. Students have identified 

places that are significant in their lives and strategies to care for these environments in a sustainable way.  
 

In mathematics we have continued to link place value concepts in learning with addition and subtraction. This has included 

using authentic materials and hands on sessions to demonstrate effective strategies, number patterns and number values.  
 

Our 1/2 classes will be hosting the final whole school assembly for this term in week nine.  
 

As the weather is starting to cool please make sure that your child has suitable clothing for the conditions, appropriate foot-

wear and of course a sunsmart hat and drink bottle! 

The year 5/6 students and teachers have been extremely busy engaging in a range of learning experiences.  

The Neuroscience approach to our integrated unit has seen a huge increase in student engagement.  

The students are investigating a historical topic of interest to them.  
 

Just a reminder to all students and parents that homework journals are due every Thursday. Thank you to all the        

students who have been completing this task. Study club is available for all 5/6 students on Tuesday, Wednesday and 

Thursday lunch times. 
 

SRC elections are underway. Students are currently viewing the applications and are in the process of electing our year 5/6 

SRC representatives. 
 

The Easter raffle was drawn on Wednesday of this week. Congratulations to the four winners. 
 

Salam!  (Greetings!)  In line with the Positive Behaviour for Learning initiative at Florey Primary, we have        
explored the three areas of ôBe Respectful (Hormat), Be Safe (Aman) and Be a Learner (Pelajar)ô in the          
Indonesian classroom. The expectations in the Indonesian room are very similar to mainstream classes. With 
Respect, óHormatô we identified the need to show respect when learning about the Indonesian language, culture 
and  beliefs as we have many similarities with the people of Indonesia but also some differences. Year 1/2 have 
also begun to learn about a variety of animals ï both domestic and exotic including animals native to Indonesia.  
Year 3/4 are continuing to develop their conversation skills and are learning about key features of a school. Year 
5/6 are beginning to explore a variety of sports óolharagaô that we have in common but are also unique to        
Indonesia. 
 

Terima kasih semua!  (Thank you everyone!) 

Pak Chad 



T E R M  1  W E E K  8  P A G E  3  

Community Coordinator News... 

We are running a ‘Tuning into Kids’ program next term, on Thursdays from 4:30pm ï 6:00pm.  

Itôs for parents of children 3 ï 8 years of age; and it aims to develop your childôs emotional intelligence. So if youôd like to 

improve communication with your child/ren and support them to manage their emotions and deal with conflict; this program 

might be ójust the ticketô.  

We are also starting a Playgroup next term for children whoôll be enrolling in preschool in 2019.  

Itôs a great opportunity to start preparing your child for the big step to preschool (with the security of mums/dads being  

present). It will be held Thursdays from 1:30 pm ï 3:00pm Places are limited so please contact me if youôre interested.  
 

Youôre welcome to drop in and see me about these programs, or call 6205 8003, or leave a message at the front office and 

Iôll get back to you. 
 

Cheerio, Maureen 

PBL News... 

Earlier this month our external Positive Behaviour for Learning (PBL) coaches, Marijana Pasalic and Leeona 
McCann conducted the annual Self Evaluation Tool (SET) at Florey Primary School. They interviewed a number 
of students, staff and myself as well as looked through our documentation and signage around the school and 
classrooms. The SET measures the proportion of PBL features embedded across the school. The results are 
used to:  
 
1.       Assess features that are in place 
2.       Determine annual goals for school-wide effective behaviour support 
3.       Evaluate on-going efforts toward school-wide behaviour support 
4.       Design and revise procedures as needed. Compare efforts toward school-wide effective behaviour support     
          from year to year 
 
Florey Primary School received an implementation average of 96.2% which is the best SET data across PBL 
schools in the directorate this year. Below is a chart which highlights our growth across the features since we 
began our PBL journey in 2016. Thereôs still a few features we need to work on which will keep the PBL team 
busy. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Iôd like to take the time to thank the PBL team for all of their hard work and drive in embedding PBL across the 
school and of course to our staff, students and parent community for their continued support and commitment. 
This result is testament to all of you. 
 

Many thanks, 
 

Stacey 
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Snack Shack News... 

Save Time! Order Online! - www.flexischools.com.au 

We would like to thank the Florey community for supporting our first disco of 2018. It was fantastic  
to see a lot of new faces from the junior school, and many familiar families at the senior disco all having 
a fabulous time! A huge thank you to parents who volunteered their time to help out on the night, and  
of course the teachers who generously gave up their Friday night! The new Pre-order Vegetarian food 
option was a hit, as was the new prizes awarded for the dance off! Looking forward to the next one!! 
 
The Canteen will be providing an end of term sausage sizzle on Friday 13/4/2018 (Week 10).  
We are working in conjunction with the EAL/D Team to offer several options of sausages to order for 
this sausage sizzle ONLY. Please keep your eyes peeled for the pre-order form, which will be going 
home shortly. Please return order forms and payment in a sealed envelope clearly marked with the 
name and class of your child no later than WEDNESDAY 11 April 2018. 
 
We are having our slushy machine serviced at the moment. The estimated return of the machine  
is week 9. We really appreciate your patience regarding the unavailability of the slushes at the moment.  
All of our other frozen items are still available for purchase. 
 
Our menu is available on the school website www.floreyps.act.edu.au. Look for the canteen under the 
ñOur Communityò tab. The canteen is open 5 days a week for recess and lunch. We use 
www.flexischools.com.au for our online ordering component and we also accept cash payments at the 
counter. 
 
Have you thought about giving a little of your time to help out once in a while in the Canteen? It is a very 
rewarding experience and your children really love seeing you in there! Lisa really enjoys meeting the 
parents of the students she interacts with (some of them on a daily basis just for a chat!). If this is  
something you have been thinking about doing, why not give it a go?  
Please feel free to contact our Canteen Manager Lisa Moore on 0434 054 743 or the above mentioned 
email, to get you started.  

Canteen Volunteer Roster 

Parent Roster Term 1 
 

WEEK 9 
2/04/2018 to 6/4/2018 

 
 

Monday 2/04/2018 
CLOSED  
 

Tuesday 3/04/2018 
AM ï Shirley 
 

Wednesday 4/04/2018 
AM - Kellie 
PM ï Rebecca S 
 

Thursday 5/04/2018 
PM ï Crystal 
 

Friday 6/04/2017 
AM ï Kylie/Chris 
PM ï Katrina 

Parent Roster Term 1 
 

WEEK 10 
09/04/2018 to 15/12/2017 

 
 

Monday 09/04/2018 
AM ï Lisa F 
 

Tuesday 10/04/2018 
AM ï Cheryl 
 

Wednesday 11/04/2018 
AM ï Vacant 
PM -  Vacant 
 

Thursday 12/04/2018 
AM/PM - Deanna 
 

Friday 13/04/2018 

CLOSED – Sausage Sizzle Lunch only 

http://www.flexischools.com.au
http://www.floreyps.act.edu.au
http://www.flexischools.com.au
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Possums Playschool is located in Spence and is a not for profit  
pre-school for 3 year olds.   

We cater for families throughout the Belconnen  
region and currently have vacancies open which may be of interest to 

some families within your school community. 

 

   Don’t forget to bring in your Sports Schools 
Vouchers 

 
We have two collection drop-off  

Points: 
 

Florey Primary School Front Office 
And 

Belconnen Mall Coles 
 
 

Closes 3 April 2018 

 
Important Parent/Carer  

Reminders 
 

¶ School Photo Envelopesï           

DUE BY WEDNESDAY 4 
APRIL 2018 

 

¶ Medical Information and Consent  
          Forms (Blue) 

          OVERDUE  

 

¶ Student Information Check Sheet                                               

                         OVERDUE 

           
 

¶ ICAS- CLOSED 


